
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Meeting held: 13th January 2016
Present:
Councillor Russell Roberts (Chair)


Councillors James Burton, Lloyd Bunday, Mark Dearing, David Howes, Jan Smith, Lesley Thurland and Derek Zanger

Also Present
Councillors Maggie Don, Anne Lee, Mark Rowley, Mick Scrimshaw and Michael Tebbutt 
15.EX.60
APOLOGIES



None
15.EX.61
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None

15.EX.62
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 9th December 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
15.EX.63
WORK PROGRAMME


The Council’s draft work programme to be published on 21st January 2015 was noted.
15.EX.64
BUDGET PROPOSALS FOR 2016/17 AND PREPARING FOR THE MEDIUM TERM
A report was submitted which:

(a)
outlined the draft budget figures for the Council’s three main accounts for 2016/17 (to start the formal budget consultation process);

(b)
considered the main issues that were likely to impact on the Council’s budgets in the medium term; and

(c)
provided an illustration of the Council’s medium term financial projections.

The report was supplemented by a presentation.
It was noted that of £30m collected in Business Rates, around 7.5% was currently retained, which could rise to just over £10% under the new system.

The Portfolio Holder for Finance stated that it was now becoming more difficult to identify the required level of savings given the reduction in the Provisional Finance Settlement. However, due to hard work by officers and members, the Council was able to present a balanced budget for 2016/17.
RESOLVED
that:-

(i)
the current budget position for 2015/16 be noted;


(ii)
it be recognised that the budget delivery framework had identified savings that would enable a balanced budget to be achieved for 2016/17;


(iii)
it be recognised that the task of balancing the budget in future years was becoming increasingly difficult especially in the light of increasing service pressures, reduced national funding, proposed changes to New Homes Bonus, Business Rates and reduced capacity;


(iv)
the draft budgets for 2016/17 (as contained in the separate budget booklet)  be referred to Scrutiny for comment in accordance with the Council’s constitution; and


(v)
the implications of the financial settlements and the need to review the key areas of uncertainty (such as New Homes Bonus and Business Rates) within the budget be noted and assumptions revised as the financial landscape became clearer.

15.EX.65
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972
RESOLVED
that 
that the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that it involved items of business which included the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by paragraphs 1-7 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended)
15.EX.66
INVESTMENT OPPORTUNITY – INFORMATION UPDATE
A report was submitted which provided the Executive with an update on the work done to date on the investigations into the commercial viability of a potential investment opportunity.
It was noted that consideration of a full detailed options appraisal and business case would be presented to a future meeting of the Executive, and a decision was not being sought at this stage.

RESOLVED
 that the report be noted.


(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.40 pm)
Signed ……………………………………………….

Chair

Executive No. 1
13.1.16

